
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 
Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00 P.M. 

Eves of First Fridays: 7:00 to 7:30 P.M. 
Eves of Holy Days: 6:30 P.M. 

Confessions will also be heard at any reasonable time on 
request. 

 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA): 
For those who would like to inquire about the Catholic 

Faith, information is available. Please contact the Director 
of Religious Education, Annmarie Flanagan, at  

215-493-5204 or 215-370-5701 
  

BAPTISMS: 
The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on 
the second and fourth Sundays of each month at 12:45 

P.M.  Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required 
for parents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month 

at 7:30 PM in room 2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting 
Center. Parents, please call the rectory to register for the 

class. 
.  

MARRIAGES: 
Arrangements must be made at least six months in 

advance. An appointment should be made with one of the 
parish priests. Available dates cannot be given, nor can 

weddings be scheduled, rescheduled, postponed or 
cancelled over the phone. 

 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
Please call the rectory if someone is sick. The Holy 

Eucharist will be brought to anyone homebound. 
 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: 
New to the parish? Please call the rectory for an 

appointment to register. 
 
 

EXPOSITION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT: 
24 Hours a day in Adoration Chapel 

MINISTERIAL STAFF 

Msgr. Samuel E. Shoemaker, J.C.D., Pastor 
Rev. Jonathan J. Dalin, M.Div. Assistant Pastor 
Msgr. Francis J. Statkus, J.C.D., Retired, in Residence 
Deacon Robert J. Skawinski, M.B.A., Retired 
Deacon Michael Cibenko, B.A. 
Mary Ann DiTommaso, M.A. in Ed., School Principal 
Annmarie C. Flanagan, M.A., DRE 
Maria Gdovin, B. S., Youth Minister 
Francis Klose, M.A., M.Ed., D.Litt., Music Director 

 

Rectory:    999 Reading Avenue,  Yardley, PA 19067 
  

PHONE NUMBERS: 

Rectory: 215-493-3377, Parish Secretary Ext. 211 
Fax: 215-493-0450 
School:  215-493-3867 
Religious Education Office:  215-493-5204 
Youth Ministry Office: 267-391-7693 
Respect Life Coordinator: 215-321- 6698 

 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES: 

Saturday:       5:15 PM Vigil Mass 
Sunday:         7:30, 9:30, 11:30, and 6:00 PM 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word: at 9:30 Mass 
Daily, Monday to Friday:  9:00 AM  
Saturday:  8:00 AM.  
Holy Day Schedule:  7:00PM Vigil Mass, 7:00AM,  
            9:00AM, and 7:00PM.  
Special Schedules for Christmas, New Years & Easter 

 

E-mail: contact@siparish.org 

Website: http://www.siparish.org 

 
St. Ignatius Of Antioch Church 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 1, 2015  
All Saints 
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All Saints 
November 1, 2015 

  
See what love the Father has bestowed on us 
that we may be called the children of God.  
   ~ 1 John 3:1  

 
 
  
 
Monday          
 9:00  Bill Gibney (Regina Gibney) 
Tuesday        
 9:00 Phyllis Atkins and Family/living (Phyllis Atkins) 
Wednesday               
 9:00        Jack Schmidt (Marianne and John Przyuski) 
Thursday   
 9:00 Paul Snyder (Marianne Przyuski)  
Friday  
 9:00 All Living & Deceased Members of the Parish 
Saturday  
 8:00 Deceased Members of the Evanoski Family 
    (Estate) 
 5:15pm  Robert Russo (Joanne Russo)  
Sunday             November 8, 2015 
 7:30       Wanda Kopertowski (The McLane Family) 
 9:30       Lauren Nicole Young  (Fran and Maria Young)  
       11:30     John, Frank, and Raymond Raykovitz 
    (Jean and Stan Raykovitz) 
 6:00pm Michael DeVault (Friends)    

 
 
 

HOW TO LOVE 
 

 
On this Solemnity of all the Saints, we might wonder what a 
saint is.  Is there hope for the likes of you and me?  The 
complete definition of a saint is one who loves God and 
neighbors.  
So do we love God?  
You know what love is.  It’s wanting to be with another, 
enjoying their company, getting excited when you see them or 
even think about them.  Love is hard to describe, but 
unmistakable to feel.  The lights flash on bright, the heart 
buzzes, our whole being stands on alert.  And that is how we 
are supposed to love God.  
That sounds so unlikely that great saints make excuses for us.  
They say that just wanting to love God is the same as actually 
loving God.  Well, not quite, but God counts it as good 
enough.  Just as Jesus counts as done to Him what we do to 
His family.  
Since all love comes from the same source, it is true that 
loving our neighbor is also loving God.  True, but not too 
comforting.  If you say that you love Mrs. Jones because you 
love her children, Mrs. Jones might rightly insist that it is not 
the same thing.  She is grateful that you love her children, and 
she counts it as a kindness to herself, but she is unlikely to feel 
loved for herself.  
There is a personal quality to real love.  You may give blood 
when the bloodmobile comes around because you’re a good 
citizen.  That’s a loving act, if you think about it.  But if you 
give your blood to your own child bleeding in the emergency 
room, that is up close and personal.  No thinking necessary.  
Lovers are never perfect.  We need to love, so we fasten on a 
likely prospect and then adjust their limitations to our limitless 
love.  Her mole becomes a beauty mark.  Love is not blind; it 
is imaginative.  Not by making up untrue pictures but by 
making a composite of multiple snapshots of the love object.  
Therefore, love does not need a physical presence.  You can 
love your family without visiting your parents or looking at 
your children.  Your life together as a family is potent enough 
for you to have a passion for them.  You can love your country 
without studying a map or memorizing important dates or 
knowing national leaders.  
Love is an art that is perfected the way every art is - by 
practice.  After we practice loving people, we can graduate to 
God.  It is best to start with Jesus, Who is more accessible 
because He is more like us.  Then we can transfer our love of 
Jesus to love of His Father.  Yes, you can.  Use your 
imagination.  You can fondly count your hours with God or 
worry with God or plan with God for the coming kingdom.  
God is invisible, untouchable, unromantic, and very 
demanding.  It is hard to admit that we are supposed to love 
God with all our heart and soul and emotions and whole being.  
But loving God is not only possible; it is natural.  By virtue of 
being created by a loving God, we are disposed to love every 
good think and to love the best thing, God.  Like all love, it is 
a matter of choice.  We can work for wages or fall in love with 
the boss.  We can obey commandments, or we can love the 
commander.  What we cannot do is fake it.  Because our love 
of God, whatever else it might be, is first of all a tiny echo of 
God’s love for us. 

ROSARY 
 
All are invited to recite the rosary after the 
9:00am Mass.  For those who can stay longer, the 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy is also recited. 

SPECIAL MASS OF REMEMBRANCE   
On Saturday, November 7th at the 5:15 PM Mass, our Parish 
will hold a special Mass of Remembrance for all those who 
have passed in the last year.     
During Mass, there will be a solemn reading of the names of 
those who have passed. 

FIRST FRIDAY CONFESSION/MASS 
This Friday, November 6th, is the first Friday of the month.  
Confessions will be heard on Thursday, November 5th, from 

7:00 to 7:30 PM.  The Mass schedule is listed above.  

RESPECT LIFE: ROSE INTENTION   
October 31st and November 1st:  For the souls of the  

faithful departed. 

MONTHLY FOOD COLLECTION:  Next 
Sunday we will collect our  usual items for  
Mary’s Pantry.  Please bring your canned and 
boxed items, paper goods and baby needs to Mass 
and place them in the designated places. 

LOWER MAKEFIELD TO LIVE AGAIN (TLA)  
A Social and Support Group for Widows and Widowers 

  
Thursday, November 12th, 7:00pm: First Presbyter ian 

Church, 771 N. Pennsylvania Avenue, Morrisville, PA 19067 
   

 Questions?  Call Helen 215-579-5737 
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ST. IGNATIUS PARISH APPEAL 2015-2016 

  
Recently, you should have received a letter regarding our 
parish appeal.  While we were a little late getting started with 
last year’s appeal, we are running this year’s appeal on time.  
The 2015-2016 annual parish appeal began on October 11, 
2015 and will run until January 31, 2016.  This is one of our 
largest sources of income, aside from our normal Sunday 
collections, and is needed for the daily operation of our parish.  
This year, our parish appeal goal is $175,000.  These funds 
will be used to offset our operational costs such as utilities, 
insurances, building maintenance, grounds upkeep, as well as 
many other operational obligations.  In addition, these funds 
will help with future infrastructure upgrades, such as building 
maintenance on the Church, the pointing on the school, and the 
completion of the upgrades to the school entrance.  I ask that 
you do your best with what you have for this critical 
fundraiser.  I know, as in the past, I can count on your financial 
assistance.  If you do not receive your letter, please contact the 
rectory office at 215-493-3377, ext. 211.  Appeal envelopes 
will also be available at each of the exit areas of the church. 
  
    ~Msgr. Shoemaker 
  
As of our third week of the Parish appeal, 121 families have 
contributed $31,045.00 toward our goal of $175,000.00.  You 
can place your contribution in the mail or in next week’s 
Sunday collection.   
 

Thank you for your generosity! 

SAVE THE DATE 
GOLDEN JUBILLEE CELEBRATION OF  

50 YEARS OF PRIESTHOOD   
 
There will be a Mass of Celebration for Msgr. Shoemaker on 

Saturday, May 21, 2016 at 10AM at St. 
Ignatius of Antioch Parish.  Following the 
Mass, there will be a celebration at the 
Sheraton Bucks County Hotel in Langhorne, 
PA at 12:30PM with cocktails followed by 
lunch.   

Invitations will be sent out in March, 2016.  Seating at the 
Sheraton is limited to the first 350.  A gift will be included in 
the ticket price. 

 
COUNTING OUR BLESSINGS                    

                        October 26, 2014    October 25, 2015          
Sunday                $12,765.00                   $15,417.00  434 env. 
Mission Sunday   2,457.00        1,447.00 
Fuel Collection        80.00                          115.00 
Social Action   2,269.00                       2,624.00 
Music Ministry                                                 25.00 
        

We are very grateful for the support of our parish.   

ADVENT GIFT-GIVING MASS 
 

On Tuesday, December 1, at 7:00pm, we will have our annual 
Advent Gift-Giving Mass.  We ask each family to attend the 
Mass and bring a gift (toys or clothing) for a poor child who 
would not otherwise receive a new gift for Christmas. 
 
Representatives from St. Katharine Drexel Parish in Chester 
and Sacred Heart Parish in Camden will be present to accept 
your gifts.  Please do not wrap the gifts, but you can put them 
in gift bags, as long as the gifts can be seen.  You are invited 
for refreshments in the auditorium after Mass.  Even if you are 
unable to attend the Mass, you can still bring a gift to the 
sacristy in Church during the day. 
 
St. Ignatius has always been very generous in helping people 
who have far less than we do.  Let’s continue this great 
tradition! 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 
 

On Monday, October 19th, the American Red 
Cross collected 19 productive units of blood 
from our parishioners which will go to help 
save 57 lives.    

We are grateful for your continued support! 

ANNUAL TURKEY DRIVE 
SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE  

The Social Action Committee will hold their Annual Turkey 
Drive on Saturday, November 15th from 9am to 1pm.  Look 
for our truck in the school yard near the old rectory garages.  
We will be collecting turkeys, canned goods, and gift cards.  
Last year, thanks to your generosity, we were able to help six 
nonprofit organizations in Bucks County, Philadelphia, and 
Trenton.  

 

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING CLASSES 
 

There will be a Natural Family Planning Class to be held at St. 
Mary Medical Center in the Spirituality Center on the first 
floor on November 4th and November 11th, 2015 from 7:30pm 
to 9:30pm each night.  The classes are in the Symptothermal 
method and will be taught by Dr. Les and Betty Ruppersberger.  
To register contact info@alliancenfp.com.  Open to all married 
and engaged couples.  NFP is 98-99% effective; 100% natural; 
costs nothing; enhances marriages and is acceptable to the 
Catholic Church for family planning.  Come join us! 

CLOTHING DONATIONS   
You can donate wearable, used clothing at the Thrifty 

Irishman clothing bin in our parking lot.     
Your donations are greatly appreciated! 

PAPER RETRIEVER RECYCLING PROGRAM...As you 
may have already noticed, we have placed a recycling bin next 
to the Thrifty Irishman clothing bin in the parking lot.  This 
recycling program is a community-based initiative to help 
raise money for our Parish.     
The following are accepted: newspapers, magazines, 
shopping catalogs, junk mail, office and school papers, 
white envelopes and most paper that isn’t laminated.     
Please do not place cereal/soda cartons, food wrap/containers, 
tissue products, plastic or glass into the bin. 
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From the Religious Education Office  
 
The Religious Education Office is open Sunday through 
Thursday.  Note that the office is closed on Friday.     
CONFIRMATION: If you are the parent of a student who 
will be receiving the Sacrament of Confirmation this school 
year, please come to the Confirmation Parent Meeting, in 
the auditorium under the church on Tuesday, November 3, 
at 7:00 p.m.  All students who will be receiving the 
Sacrament of Confirmation in the Spring, and their 
parents, are invited to the CONFIRMATION 
CANDIDACY MASS on Saturday, November 14, at the 
5:15 p.m. Mass.  
PREP SERVICE PROJECT: We will be donating baby 
items (diapers, clothing, baby wash, baby wipes) to Catholic 
Social Services.  The collections runs from Nov. 1 -18.  If you 
wish to donate, please bring the items to the PREP Office. 

To Parents of Students in grades 7 - 12:  In grades  
K - 6, students learn about God and the doctrines of our 
Faith in an age appropriate manner.  If this is the only 
Religious Education that a child receives, how can he/she 
ever learn to develop a teenage or adult relationship with 
God?  Parents, is the God you believe in still the God of 
your youth?  Please give your older children the chance 
to know a “big” God.  Send them to PREP through grade 
12.    
Parents, are you aware that we have a “Special Needs” 
PREP class that meets on Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m.?  If 
we could help to give your child a religious education in a 
small group environment, please give Annmarie a call.  

ST. IGNATIUS OF ANTIOCH SCHOOL  
    

“High Achievement ~ Higher Purpose”   
As we begin this new month, our students will be 
focusing on the Fruit of the Holy Spirit given to us 

by St. Paul.  This Fruit is Patience which is the capacity to 
accept or tolerate delay, trouble, or suffering without getting 
angry or upset.  Being a Social Virtue, Patience, relates to our 
thoughts and actions toward our fellow man and our attitude 
during difficult times.  
Congratulations are sent out to: 
7th and 8th grade Math teams for a great performance at the 
Holy Ghost/Nazareth Matt Tournament on October 17th.  The 
teams consisted of: 
Grade 8 - Olivia Glunz, Jack Keathing, Alex Borda, and 
Stephen Bontempo.  Olivia took 2nd place overall for the 8th 
grade girls. 
Grade 7 - Veronica Cruz, Liam Fleming, Anthony Padula, and 
Emmett Young.  The boys team placed 3rd overall!  Anthony 
Padula was 2nd overall for 7th grade boys. 
Super job by our teams!  Thank you, Mrs. Case, for being their 
mentor.  
We would also like to congratulate our 3rd grade class under 
Mrs. Schmidt.  They participated in a Math competition 
sponsored by the online program, Sumdog.  The class captured 
First Place overall for the country, First Place for a one day 
high school total, and Third Place by Alex Marinoff in the 
individual student section.  There were over 446 students from 
Bucks county entered in the contest.  Way to go third grade!   

Coming Events:  
Monday, Nov. 2: Mass for All Souls Day and Picture Retake 
Day. 
Tuesday, Nov. 3: 7:00pm - Confirmation meeting for parents. 
Wednesday, Nov. 4: Assemblies and lessons provided by 
Author and Illustrator John Gurney. 
Friday, Nov. 6:  9:00am - First Friday Mass - Parade of Saints.   
“Success Starts Here!”    Open House will be held Tuesday, 
November 10th from 9:00 - 11:00am and 6:00 - 8:00pm.  
Get a head start on next year.  Come check out our 
programs.  
Calling all Alums!  We want to reconnect with you.  Please 
contact us at siprincipal@sischool.org.  We are looking for 
graduates from any year. 

  
FATHER McCAFFERTY SCHOLARSHIP FUND   

A suggestion to our parishioners - see if the company you 
work for might consider a matching gift to your donation 

to our Scholarship Fund.   
Monsignor Shoemaker is in need of several donations to 

the fund in order to assist needy families with school 
tuition.   

PLEASE REMEMBER 
  

The first day each week for Catholic Education in School 
and PREP begins on Saturday/Sunday with attendance at 

Mass. 
  
  

THANK YOU FROM THE  
SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE 

  
Recent Furniture Drive 

 
Using two trucks, sixteen stops were made.  Items collected 
included chairs, tables, lawn furniture, etc.  The items are 
destined for the Fox Chase Cancer Center for their patients use 
or for their Thrift Shop.  Thrift Shop proceeds are used to 
offset the cost of treating patients having very limited ability to 
pay for their expensive treatments. 
  

Recent Infant/Diaper Drive 
 
Using funds from our periodic collections, and diapers donated 
the day of the drive, enabled us to provide over 10,000 diapers 
and over 5,000 baby wipes to Catholic Social Services (about a 
month’s supply for clients).  We also collected bags of baby 
lotions and creams for CSS clients.  These materials couldn’t 
have arrived at a better time because CSS reserves were 
dangerously low. 
  

Thanks for caring for the people in our midst who need a 
helping hand in coping with everyday life.  Isn’t making a 
difference for “THOSE IN NEED” the definition of TRUE 

Christian Charity? 
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A Red Rose Can Be Placed By The Respect Life Altar 
 

The Respect Life Committee invites all parishioners 
to pray for life, to pray for the gift of life, and to pray 
for all those who struggle with beginning of life and 
end of life issues, especially since they are at the 
forefront of our spiritual warfare.  If you have a 

special intention for life, notify us at 
lruppersberger@gmail.com or through one of the sacrificial 
envelopes at the entrances of the church and your petition will 
be placed weekly at the prolife Rose of Life pedestal.  
Among all the souls for whom we pray this weekend are the 
souls of the departed children who were aborted and prevented 
to have their lives fulfilled according to God’s plan.  Also 
among those souls are the same aborted children who are now 
saints in heaven and we should ask them to pray for us.  We 
also need to ask Mary, patroness of the Americas who ended 
the holocaust in Mexico through Juan Diego, to put an end to 
the holocaust here in the United States.  
It matters not one’s political/social/or economic views, 
everyone that is here has life; every baby aborted does not and 
each single one of us has to do something every day to see that 
an end to these atrocities happens soon.  Attend the Stand Up 
for Life Dinner at the Sheraton Hotel on Sunday, November 
22, 2015 at 4:30 pm.  Go to the Prolife union website.  
Our Lady of Guadalupe, pray for us. 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY NOTES     
 
 
 
 
Dr. Frank Klose ~ Music Minister  

Email: fklose@siparish.org                    
This week we are lucky enough to celebrate the Feast of All 
Saints on a Sunday.  Thus, it is only fitting that we open with 
the standby hymn, “For All the Saints” (#884).  We will also 
close with “Sing With All the Saints in Glory” (#539), as we 
join with the Communion of Saints to join in the song of the 
Resurrection.  “Blest Are They” (#735) is a fitting hymn at 
preparation as we admire those who helped exemplify the 
Beatitudes (which are today’s Gospel) in their lives and have 
now been called saints.  “Behold the Lamb of God” is from the 
Revelation passage which is our first reading today.  
As we approach the holiday season,  I encourage you to 
consider joining our Parish Music Ministry for the celebration 
of Christmas.  We will once again have a Children’s Choir 
sing the 4:00pm Vigil Mass and the Adult Choir sings at the 
12:00 Midnight Mass.  The music is built around our favorite 
Christmas hymns, and we would love for you to take part.  
If interested, please email Frank at the email address above or 
leave a voicemail at his home number of 215-333-1259. 

TURKEY BINGO IS BACK! 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 15TH ~ 1:30 PM- 5:30 PM 

DOORS OPEN AT 12:30 PM 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please join us for a fun filled afternoon of bingo, raffles, food, 
and fun for the whole family!   
  
Turkey Bingo is held in the church auditorium and is sponsored 
by the St. Ignatius Home and School. Tickets are $5.00 each.  
  
Special THANKS to McCaffrey’s for donating the turkeys! For 
tickets call Margie Baker at 215-493-3816. 

 BOOK ‘N BEAN 
  
Wish you had more time to read great books?  
How about one per month?  Join us on the last 
Tuesday of each month (note exception in 
December) to discuss the club’s book of the month!      
Our group meets in the Religious Education Office (across 
from the school cafeteria) from 7:30 - 8:45pm for a relaxed 
discussion.  Bring your own refreshments.  Contact Linda 
Stewart at dremom@verizon.net or call her at (215) 968-3577 
with any questions.  Our schedule for the 2015-2016 academic 
year is:    
December 1: The Invention of Wings (Sue Monk Kidd) 
January 26: All the Light We Cannot See (Anthony Doerr) 
February 23: Me Before You (Jojo Moyes) 
March 29: God Help the Child (Toni Morrison) 
April 26: The Light Between Oceans (M. L. Stedman) 
May 24: Black Diamonds (Catherine Bailey) 
  

 
Maria Gdovin - Youth Minister   

 Email:  ym@siparish.org  
 Phone: 267-391-7693        

Please see our Facebook page (St. Ignatius Youth Ministry) 
and our website (siparish.org/parish-life/youth-ministry) for 
more information about the following upcoming activities:  
November 1: No EDGE or High School Youth Ministry 
November 8: EDGE and High School Youth 
November 15: High School Youth 
November 22: EDGE and High School Youth 
November 29: High School Youth  
Please keep in mind our upcoming fundraiser...We will be 
selling Thanksgiving pies from Styer Market as a fundraiser for 
the youth group from October 13th - November 13th.  I will be 
at all Masses the weekend of November 7-8th collecting order 
forms.  Order forms are available online at www.siparish.org/
parish-life/youth-ministry as well as on Facebook, and have 

also been sent to all PREP and school families 
via email.  Forms were also given to all youth 
at both EDGE and high school.  Our pies will 
be $15 and include some sugar free options.  
Coupons are also available if you are traveling 
for Thanksgiving and are unable to purchase a 

pie.  Pie pick-up will be Wednesday, November 25th from 
noon to 4pm.  If you are unable to make this pick-up time, 
please contact me to make other arrangements.  Thanks in 
advance for your support selling and purchasing our pies. 
  

CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP 
  
All are invited - as we sing God’s praises and share in His 
Word and His Love in an intimate community of faith.  We 
meet every Tuesday from 7:00-8:30PM in Room 2F in the 
Meeting Center.  Deacon Bob Skawinski is our  spir itual 
Prayer Group Director. 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR ALL THE SICK IN OUR 
COMMUNITY that they return to the comfort of  
good health: Elizabeth Alvino, Sabr ina Amer ine, Phyllis 
Atkins, Frances Barkocy, Mary Barrett, Mary Beck, Brian 
Benedict, Ethel Beres, William Bodnar, Theresa Bond, 
Anthony Bonanno, John Borges, Carolyn Bowers, Brian 
Bruder, Connie Buettler,  Grace Burke, Jackelyne Carder,  
Ruthann Carroll, Florence Cebula, Anna Cibenko, Peggy 
Ciulla, Michele Coleman, Kathleen Ann Collins, Lynda 
Collins, Brynn Clare Connor, Josephine Consalvo, Cliff 
Conway, Terry Darby, Bill & Theresa Derisi, Louie DiTanna, 
Loretta & Sharon Douglas, Mary Ann Dougherty, Jenee 
Dwyer,  Hannah Einwechter, Rosanne Ferrante, Grace Filak, 
Emilia Fina, Olga Fleming, Carol Foley, Casey Foley, Carol 
Fry, David Fry,  Maureen Gallagher, Adam Gill, Sherry 
Golden, Liz Gomes, Madeline Guarnieri,  RoseAnn Grall, Jeff 
Greenly, Doris Gross, Lou Gunkel, Karl Hagermann,  Jim 
Holmes, Craig Inducci, Charles Jacobson, Meryl Jacobson, 
Samia Jordens, Alex Kersha, Elizabeth Keys, Elizabeth Koch, 
Dolly Kratz, Barbara Lawless, Mary Ledwith, Jane Liwoch, 
Elvia Luna, Michael Martell, Genevieve Marvuglio, Ellen 
Masterson, Bettie Mayer, Bernadette McBeth, Jim McCarthy, 
John McConnell, Ed McDonough, Carol McDonnell, Regina 
McHugh, Betty McNichol,  Laurence Meo, Elizabeth Merrick, 
Marybeth Meyer, George Monti, Phyllis Moser, Michael 
Murphy, Robert Murphy, Ursula Nieland, Daniel O’Brien, Tim 
O’Reilly, Mignon Parham, Nerissa Pepito, Alex Peters, 
Thelma Pisano, Mike Pompi, Susan Prager, Sara Puca, Mary 
Ramsey, Ralph Repoli, Don Roth, Joseph Russo, Jen Shipp, 
Esperanza Sikorski, Ardene Smith,  Joan Smoluk, Hanz Starkl, 
Jay Steiger, Ryder Sternagel, Rita Stine, Darwin Stout, Pat 
Straub, Olivia Sullivan, Eileen Sutton, Jonathan Sutton, Doris 
Tarquinio, Jeanne Tobin, Bernadette Valko, Pat Van Dine, 
Melvin Vangilder, Jane Wallace, Jessica Walters, Natalie 
Ward, William Ward, Mark Wassum, Charlene Weaver, 
Donald Weston, Molly White, John Wismer, Marie Yorkus, 
Patricia Yorkus, Dorothy Young, Linda Zadnik, Barbara 
Zenno. 

PRAY FOR OUR BELOVED DECEASED, all of the 
service personnel killed while serving our country, those who 
have no one to pray for them and the Holy Souls in Purgatory.  

  

PRAY FOR THOSE SERVING OUR COUNTRY   
Matthew Bauer, Melissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon, Sara 
Brill, Mark Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad 
Bullman, Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin O’Brien 
Darby, Staten DeTample, Jamie Drennen, Ronald Ernst, 
Kevin Frawley,  Anthony Fuscarello, Joe Galle, Jessica 
Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, Jonathan Grubb, 
Edward Hill, David & Christine Kawoczka Krueger, 
Matthew Krall, Justin Kumor, Daniel LaMorte, Matt 
Leonardo, James Limer, Michael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, 
Joseph Marchand, Greg Marolo, Matthew McGurk, Phil 
Melandez, Chris Merrick, David Morgan, Kevin Nash, 
Stephen Neder, Fred Olivari, John O’Rourke, John Parente, 
Laura Perazzola, Gregory B. Procaccini, Jason Propst, 
Matthew Rieser, James Tams, Scott Toro, Sean Wolodzko, 
John Worman.      
To add someone in the Armed Forces to our prayer list, 

call 215-493-3377, ext. 211.   
  

  

ADORATION CHAPEL 
 

You are invited to visit our Adoration Chapel located in the 
building next to the church where a sign is posted.  Here at St. 
Ignatius, there is at least one person committed every hour 
(24/7) to adore Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament.  Everyone is 
welcome to visit and spend some quiet time.  At present, we 
need committed adorers for the following hours:  Sunday at 
3pm; Monday at 10am, 6pm; Tuesday at 3am, 6pm; Friday at 
6pm; Saturday at 12 noon, 1pm, 4pm. 
 
A special “Thank You” to our new adorers who have 
committed to an hour over the past few months!  Also, thank 
you to all those who persevere as dedicated adorers.  Perhaps 
you can help by taking one of the open hours or by becoming a 
substitute.  If you would like more information about Perpetual 
Eucharistic Adoration (PEA), kindly call Marianne Kloc at  
267-346-0152.  Lastly, a reminder as we approach the winter 
season, kindly call 215-493-3377, ext. 221 to find out if the 
chapel is open or closed.  

God Bless You! 

HOPE AND HEALING ~ AN INSPIRED TALK 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2015 - 7PM TO 9PM 
ST. ANDREW CATHOLIC EDUCATION CENTER  

MARIAN ROOM 
51 WRIGHTS ROAD, NEWTOWN 

 
It is widely known that the effects of divorce dramatically 
impact the lives of all family members long after a marriage 
ends.  As time passes, there are always new situations and 
circumstances that need to be addressed.  For many, the painful 
hurt of divorce continues for years. 
 
Please join us for an inspired talk given by our special guest 
speaker, Marty Rotella.  Marty is an internationally known 
singer/songwriter and motivational speaker who personally 
walked this difficult journey and found hope and healing 
through God’s love and mercy.  No matter what your 
experience is with this topic, Marty’s dynamic style and 
profound insight will touch your heart.  All adults are 
welcome!  For more information, contact Cathy DeRico at  
215-968-6929. 

SOLDIERS PRAYER 
  

Dear Lord, there’s a young man far from home,  
called to serve his nation in time of war; sent to defend 

our freedom on some distant foreign shore. 
We pray You keep him safe, we pray You keep him 

strong, we pray You send him safely home… 
For he’s been away too long. 

  
There’s a young woman far from home serving her 

nation with pride. 
Her step is strong, her step is sure.  

We pray you keep her strong.  
We pray you send her safely home… 

For she’s been away too long.   
Bless those who await their safe return. 

Bless those who mourn the lost. 
Bless those who serve this country well, 

No matter what the cost. 
God Bless America! 
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